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BULLETIN 

November 3, 2022 

President Jenifer Mullen presiding 

Song: Gary Goodman  

Pledge: Gary Wasmund 

Prayer: Marty Villa 

Guests:  

Laura Maki introduced Curtis Martin Dean of Business and Social Sciences and Modesto Junior 

College 

ANNOUNCEMENTS HAPPYS AND SADS 

Gary Zimmerman reported the Parkinson’s Support Group met for the first time in years. 

Gary Goodman helped some homeless folks fix a flat tire. 

Susan Powers was very happy they had 4,500 walkers at Making Strides Against Breast Cancer. 

Larry Hughes outed Brent Burnside and Randy Cook for some car selling/buying. Both offered 

up some bail money.  However, memory serves this is the second time around for this event.  

Maybe we should run it again in a few months.       

Jennifer Mullen recognized Kyle Barker for his generosity to a frequent museum visitor. 

Roger Suelzle needs a work party to clean out the car show trailers. Meet at the Graffiti 

Museum Saturday November 12 at 9 am for couple of hours. 

Brent Burnside is fired up for the annual Salvation Army kettle kick off on November 17. It’s a 

great event with money raining from the ceiling. Check with Brent if you can come. 

Steve Perry was happy for his new golf clubs to the tune if a score 10 stokes lower.  
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Charlie Christensen has many things to be happy for. Sunday Brunch at The Park independent 

living, a great dinner at the Wool Growers in Los Banos, the annual Reimche wine tasting event 

at Lodi Vintners.  

Gary Goodman and Gary Wasmund spent a great weekend in Newport Beach. Both said it was 

one of the greatest spots to visit. 

Larry Hughes has a ticket ($75) available for the Rotary crab fee this weekend. Jennifer asked if 

the purchaser had to sit with Larry. 

Anna was proud that the Action Party at the Museum was attended by 6 fellow Kiwanians. 

Ken Darby had a great time in Santa Cruz celebrating his daughter’s 29 birthday. 

John Sanders, the land yacht driver, lamented that a land yacht full of people drinking wine can 

get noisy. 

Allan Ramsay said he ate a donut after a huge Basque dinner. Wine makes us do funny stuff.  

Marty Villa-Christmas basket distribution is December 10.  Marty said last year we barely got 

er’ done because so few showed up.  Please get it on your calendar now.  Marty needs 

shoppers. Book sorting is Monday December 5, wrapping on December 7.  Toy buyers please let 

Marty know your list of purchases. 209-404-1108 

Tim Ragsdale was happy for the old film cameras donated for loan to photo students. If you 

have an film camera you would like to donate let Tim know. 

SOCIALS 

Randy Cook 

The annual Lodi Vintners wine tasting organized by Richard and Muriel Reimche was a great 

success with about 50 attendees. The Zinfandel $18.40 a bottle was fabulous. Thanks to Richard 

and Muriel for organizing this every year. 

12/03/22 Breakfast with Santa 

12/05/22 Book Sorting at Randy’s man cave 9 am. 

12/07/22 Gift wrapping party Randy’s man cave 5 pm.  Bring snacks and WINE! 
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AMERICAN GRAFFITI 

Charlie Christensen-It will happen on June 9-11, 2023.  Please mark your calendars now.  We 

need all hands-on deck. It is the 50th anniversary of the movie American Graffiti and 24th 

anniversary of the event so Charlie will try to parlay this into a fantabulous, spectacular event.  

     All are welcome at the planning meeting 11/16/22 Perko’s at Oakdale and Sylvan 7 am  

APRON SIGNING 

Nikko Nakai read the list of unsignables from his apron. Most of those present had signed. 

BIRTHDAYS:   

Susan Powers celebrated on October 29 with family in Oregon. The next day her sister got 

married. It was a twofer. 

Karen Bettencourt’s birthday was on November 1. 

Jim Perez the 29th, that’s October 29th not 29th birthday. 

Kerry Horner Halloween birthday 

WEDDING ANNIVERSARY:   

Tom and Peggy Swafford know how to celebrate with a wedding anniversary on Halloween.  

Asked how that came about Tom said it was about his time management by others. He thought 

they had been married 41 or 42 years.        

MEMBERSHIP ANNIVERSARIES:  

Susan Powers 1 year 

BOARD REPORT  

Donations made: 

The Key Club Builders Club 

Cleansing Hope 
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MARBLE DRAW Gary Goodman had the winning ticket but lost his marble draw 

LUNCH MONEY Charlie Christensen won the lunch money or gallon of gas. 

 

NMK Officers. 
President Jennifer Mullen 2021-2023 Board Pete Vella, 

Jeremiah Williams, 
Charlie Christensen, 
Randy Cook. 

1st Vice President Ana Kanbara  

2nd Vice President Laura Maki 2022-2024 Board Michael Baldwin, 
Channa Kang, 
George Bairey, 
Dirk Paintedman.   
 

Past President Aaron Kellums  

Secretary Lori Rosman   
Treasurer Karen Bettencourt, 

Steve Perry 
  

 


